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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 24 February 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, February 24, 2014 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti

Frank “Skip” Stabile  




Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Dominic DiYanni, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2013 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


MAYORAL PROCLAMATION:


Mayor Giordano asked Councilwoman Forbes to come forward as she is President of the local Rotary Chapter.  The Mayor read the following Proclamation:

WHEREAS:  Rotary International, founded on February 23, 1905, in Chicago, Illinois USA, is the world’s first and one of the largest non-profit humanitarian service organizations; and

WHEREAS:  there are over 1.2 million Rotary club members comprised of professional and business leaders in over 34,000 clubs in 200 countries and geographic areas; and

WHEREAS:  the Rotary motto “Service Above Self” inspires members to provide humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards, and promote good will and peace in the world; and

WHEREAS:  Rotary funds club projects and sponsors volunteers with community expertise to provide medical supplies, health care, clean water, food production, job training, and education to millions in need, particularly in developing countries; and

WHEREAS:  Rotary in 1985 launched PolioPlus and spearheaded efforts with the World Health Organization, U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and UNICEF to immunize the children of the world against polio; and

WHEREAS:   Polio cases have dropped by 99 percent since 1988 and the world stands on the threshold of eradicating the disease; and

WHEREAS:   To date, Rotary has contributed more than $1 billion and countless volunteer hours to the protection of more than two billion children against polio in 122 countries; and

WHEREAS:  since 2012, Rotary raised $228 million in new money for polio eradication in response to a $355 million challenge grant from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, which promptly contributed an additional $50 million in recognition of Rotary’s commitment; and

WHEREAS: these efforts are providing much needed operational support, medical personnel, laboratory equipment, and educational materials for health workers and parents; and

WHEREAS: Rotary has played a major role in decisions by donor governments to contribute $8 billion to the polio eradication effort; and

WHEREAS:  the Rotary Club of Plainfield-North Plainfield supports and offers programs that strengthen the capacity of our community to provide basic education and literacy to all through their annual Dictionary Project and through their scholarship awards; and 

WHEREAS:   the Rotary Club of Plainfield-North Plainfield has served our community and our neighbors in the City of Plainfield since 1921 through their community, vocational, and youth service projects.

Therefore, I, Mayor Michael Giordano, do hereby proclaim Sunday, February 23, 2014 as 

World Rotary Day

and encourage all citizens of the Borough of North Plainfield to join me in recognizing Rotary International for its 109 years of service toward improving the human condition in local communities around the world, and recognize as well the Rotary Club of Plainfield-North Plainfield for its service to all of our residents.


Mrs. Forbes thanked the Mayor and stated that it is both a privilege and a pleasure to serve.
PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on the Grove Street Sidewalk Mitigation Project, specifically, inconsistencies he discovered regarding the engineer’s findings and the plan.  The speaker requested his findings be passed along to the engineer. 

John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, wished everyone a belated Happy New Year and thanked the Department of Public Works for clearing snow from the streets and corners allowing the kids to walk to school.  Advising that the Somerset Hills School’s snow plows pushed snow into the street and compromised Somerset County’s recycling pickup, the speaker requested they plow the snow onto the grass in the future.   

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Adopting the Somerset County Multi-Jurisdictional, Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the Somerset County Office of Emergency Management requested that all county municipalities adopt this FEMA approved plan.  
2.
Discussion of 2014 Budget – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained the need to push back Budget introduction for several reasons, most notably snow removal.  After the Governor delivers his State Budget address, the Borough’s state aid figures will be confirmed, he explained.   
3.
Energy Aggregation – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised this process allows the Borough to put energy costs to bid, potentially reducing costs for electric and gas by 5 to 15% for the entire town.  Private customers would have the option to opt out, while commercial customers would have to opt in.  Explaining the Borough’s desire for a consultant, he noted there will be a public outreach and meetings.  The Borough may specify a certain percentage to come from renewable sources.  Responding to Mr. Stabile, Mr. Hollod explained the Borough will have the option to choose reusable and non-reusable.  The Council President noted that residents who have already chosen their energy supplier will not necessarily be opted in.      
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mrs. Forbes commented on the end of an era with the retirement of Dr. Marilyn Birnbaum as Schools Superintendent.  Advising that Dr. Birnbaum had spent 43 years with Borough schools, rising from a substitute teacher, the Councilwoman noted that the Board of Education issued a Certificate on her behalf.    

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

02/24/14

